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SANSOME SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL 
 

January 15th, 2024 
 

Attending: Matt Lacroix, Henrietta Hoch, Tracy Bijl, Chris Mavroudis, Kelly Cassie, 
Jenna Evans, Kailey Mymryk, Kara Booth, Victoria, Jenny Delany, and Kim Bales. 

  
Meeting called: 6:05pm 

 
December Minutes: 
 

• Kailey firsts, Kim seconds, Approved. 
 
Playgrounds-R-Us (Matt Lacroix): 
 

• Matt thinks we only need the one survey, he has never needed a grading survey. 
• Matt can help us with contractor drawings with measurements. 
• Matt will invoice Tracy (daycare) for the swings and we will have a credit on our 

account.  
• We won’t need much more from Little Blue Stem. Matt can help with the design 

going forward at no charge. 
• Matt says to send any questions his way that come from the division. 
• Email LBS design to Matt. 
• Make a wish list for Matt. 

 
Principals Report to Parent Council (Henrietta Hoch/Chris Mavroudis):  

• Current enrolment = 326 students K-5. 
• Kindergarten Information Night – Wed. Feb. 7th at 7:00 / Kindergarten 

Registration – Fri. Feb. 9th 
• Staffing 2024-2025 During Feb. and March we work on our projected numbers 

for the upcoming school year to start the staffing process. If Families know they 
will be moving or not returning, we would appreciate that information. 

• Choir Performance- Friday Jan. 19th Mrs. Moses and her choir will be singing 
O’Canada at the Moose Game! Mrs. Moses has sent information home to 
Families. 

• All Gr. 4/5s will be heading over to Westwood Collegiate to watch the Divisional 
Musical Theatre students in their performance of “Finding Nemo” 

• Outdoor Space Information/ Clarification: 

- If the whole project would be tackled at once, a Landscape Architect would be 
required due to the topography involved – landscaping, drainage etc. Surveys 
and permits would be required 

- If just the wooden structure would be replaced by say swings then no 
Landscape Architect would be needed…no surveys etc… Playgrounds Are Us 
could handle it – take down and prep for swing equipment 
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- As for equipment pieces to be purchased by WCCC and stored by 
Playgrounds Are Us- *Maintenance is checking with the Secretary Treasurer 
if this can be done – issue with who then owns the equipment even if it is 
being gifted to Parent Council…. 

- The Superintendent thought doing the project phase by phase / piece by piece 
was the way to go. The concept design of the whole project could be phased 
out over the years. Lots of competition for grant money. 

- The take down of the wooden structure would be at our cost unless we left it 
until the Division deemed it needed to go. 

- The Superintendent and the Maintenance Supervisor are willing to come and 
meet with the Parent Council for further clarification. 

- Hope this helps answer some questions…. 

Treasurer’s Report (Kelly Cassie): Attached 

• Cheques 3146, 3148-3151, 3153-3157. Jenna firsts, Kara seconds, Approved. 

Fundraising:  
 

• Movie Night – all mats are sold. Permit is complete. 
• Dance-A-Thon is scheduled for March 22nd.\ 
• Victoria looked into Touch-A-Truck. Got a lot of information. We will explore 

this at a later date. 
 
New Business: 
 

• NIL 
 

Old Business: 
 

• NIL 

Next Meeting: February 12th, 6:00pm 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:29pm 
 

Minutes prepared by:                                                      
 
                                    Jenna Evans       


